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Crash!

Niall went berserk and smashed anything he could see.

“Right! We’ll stop acting! This is just bullying us! They got a few newcomers to
come and pick on us!”

Wham!

Yvonne kicked the equipment aside as well.

“Zoey is trying to force us to quit by using these newcomers! Why bother acting?
I won’t work for her!”

“Exactly! What’s the point?”

The other artistes and managers were livid and started destroying the equipment.

The other filming crew was scared out of their wits. Have the actors gone mad?
Surely being offended by two newcomers won’t warrant such a reaction! What’s
going on?

The ones who were most confused were the four newcomers.

Their illustrious career had ended the moment it started, just because they had
offended a few top actors.

They had no way to take responsibility. Even the men started crying out loud.



Unbeknownst to them, Niall and Yvonne had planned this from the start. They
were bribed by the Suarez to destroy Oriental Star Group.

They were simply being used as an excuse. Even if they had not shown up, Niall
would have found trouble with someone else!

Not only that, but the top artistes from other groups had gone on strike as well!
The part that was affected the worst was that Niall and Yvonne had co-starred in
five movies.

Several filming sets worth of artistes had gone on strike.

…

“Ms. Lopez! Something terrible happened! Actors and actresses from seven
different sets have gone on strike! They even started smashing the equipment
and the scene is in a mess! Follow me and have a look yourself!”

Zoey was shocked when she received Gerry’s call.

However, she quickly calmed down.

There must be a reason for the strike. First, I offended Niall Xander. Second,
Zachary Suarez might be behind this.

Zoey rushed to the scene as soon as possible.

When she saw the set in such a mess, Zoey’s heart sank. Why do things like this
happen all the time?

Gerry had arrived at the same time. He inquired, “What happened? What’s going
on?”

Winnie scorned, “Mr. Wade, Ms. Lopez is trying to make life difficult for us!”



“Huh? What’s wrong?”

“The four newbies you just brought in were here to make life difficult for us! One
of them tried to scald Niall with boiling water while the other tried to hit him! If you
want to fire us, just say it outright! Why does it in such a roundabout manner?”
Winnie demanded.

“That’s right! Just fire us! We’ll be welcome everywhere else!” Yvonne and the
other artistes burst out in rage.

Gerry took a look around and questioned, “Is that so?”

The others agreed, “It’s true! These newcomers were clumsy and making life
difficult for Niall!”

“That’s right! Ms. Lopez, Mr. Wade, I’ll have to discuss things with you two.
There’s nothing wrong with getting new members, but you’ll have to train them
first before sending them here. How could you just send them here?” Shaw
Timmons, the director with a neutral stance, grumbled as well.

He did not care about who was in the right and who was in the wrong. All he was
concerned about was that these newbies had affected his shoot.

“You guys? You’ll be the death of me!” Gerry was furious. However, since they
were brought here by Zoey, he did not dare to comment too much.

Zoey bit her lip. She knew that this was no simple matter and these newcomers
were simply unlucky.

Niall and the others used Helena as an excuse to vent their frustration.

She had to admit that that was a powerful move. It was the perfect excuse!


